Events of the night of 20/07/2013 at Brokerswood

On the night of 20" July my husband and I were guests at a birthday celebration held in Nozris Hill,
Broketswood. We had been made awate by Mts Susan Capon of the Country Park prior to this that she
was concetned that noise from the event might distutb guests camping at her facility.

On the night we drove to the party along Nortis Hill and were so surprised by the lack of noise, even
with the car windows open, that we wondered whether we were arriving too early for the event and that
it had not started. However, as we tutned into the property where that party was being held then we
wete met by a busy patty atmosphere with music and guests already in full swing.

It was clear that as the hosts of the event are professionals in media production that they had the skills to
control the volume of the music and contain this within a very limited area. They had cleatly taken care
to do this so as not to upset their neighbour and her business.

The volume of the contained noise continued at a similar level until we left at around midnight. On
leaving there was still very little noise from the party venue in the lane. As we travelled home we became
aware of a great deal of noise, both music and shouting, coming from the direction of the trading estate
which continued though the early hours ll morning.

Mts Julia Underwood
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